Washington Park Board of Trustees
July 22, 2013

Called to Order:  6:00 p.m.

Present:  Barry Mahoney, Barry Kaplan, Ed Medeiros, Lisa Arsenault, Jeanne O’Connor, Rhonda Fisher, Scott Wolf and Dana Isaacson (GBP)

1.  Secretary’s Minutes – May and June accepted as amended – MSA

2. Financial questions

a.   On the landscaping/flower planting.  We had a budget of $45,000 however the Wright and Wildwood invoices add to $53,708.  Any reasons why $8,700 over estimates.  Judy Wright was $27,708, Planting them was $26,000.  The project was not fixed.  Judy said the cost per building was going to be approximately $2800 to $3500.  There were 8 buildings so the cost per building was 3463.50 per building.  If you look at plant material only $25,578.00 the cost per building was $3197.25 per building.

Scott, I am working on the premises that in this phase you are asking for the development of front entries ?  Most of the scenarios that I have developed have a cost range between $ 2800. And $ 3500. Per building. Is this within a target range ?  Judy 
In addition to the above there is a Wildwood invoice for $9,600 charged for landscaping.  Assume this is for the initial watering but did they water 12 times at $800 each.  Including this invoice this brings the planting cost to $63,308   The $9600 was for the regrading.  
There is also a charge from GBP for $1,805.11.  What does this cover?  Answer:  The $1,805.11 is the cost of the mailboxes purchased for installation.
On to fence issues.  Noticed that the tennis court fence still has not been fixed to stop individuals from going under it and the section by the river has not been replaced.  Believe we voted on this.  Still waiting on Carli Fence for a date.  

I also suggest that we consider putting gate closers on the tennis and back area gates.  Unless they are manually closed they will stay open.   I have a price for this and will try to bring with me today.  It is not handy right this second

b.  Sondi Stanton (Auditor) – final review to be requested with a deadline for completion.
c. Bids – “not to exceed” wording should be included in all bid approvals

3.  Management/Maintenance

a.  Owner Occupancy – Attorney Perkins advises that it’s best to have guidelines in place so that a potential buyer will be aware that there are renting restrictions in place at Washington Park.  GBP will draft a proposal on what changes should be added to the Rules and Regulations regarding Owner Occupancy limits and associated fines.  Draft expected at August working meeting.  
4.  Insurance update – total increase $2143.00 – will go out to bid in 2014 per normal procedure

5. Handyman update and review – projects are progressing too slowly and options discussed.  GBP will look into bringing on another contractor for carpentry projects.

6. Water spigots – list reviewed and corrected per walk-through.  BoT is asking why this project has stalled.

7. Parking plan – GBP (Dana Isaacson) reviewed Highpoint Engineering proposal suggesting a demand study at a cost of $7,500.00.  BoT decided to go to Highpoint to cut estimate to simply include where and how many spots we would gain with a redesign at a cost below $1,000.00 so that Scott Wolf (GBP) can approve.  One option would be that renters allowed one spot and owners allowed two spots.  To be discussed further.

8. Canada Geese issue – Tom will sweep droppings – no other action at this time

9. Pool lounge chairs – maintain consistent quantity of available chairs and seating – will purchase 4 new lounge chairs to replace those broken.  Expected price per chair is $325.00.

10. Rear patio replacement project with pavers – Dave Shaw will have start date to begin work during last week of July at a proposed cost of $10,000.

11. Fencing update – Carli Fence.  Scott Wolf (GBP) is reconfirming closer system and tennis court bottom fence issue for security.

12. Pool passes and cleaning – Pool hours are 9:00 a.m. to 8:00 p.m.  Card reader is working well for tracking use and gate entry.  Cleaning accomplished by Dave King.  A total of 12 passes were de-activated for non-response.  Delinquencies are pending de-activation.  Signage at pool and tennis court – GBP will check and post.

13. LOMA (Letter of Map Amendment) – Flood maps changed on 6/12/13 to 39 feet.  Is there a cost/benefit for us to do a LOMA based on four buildings on the WP property?  Cost would be $2,000.00.  Barry Mahoney suggested proceeding to see what we can do.  Have Concord, Andover, Newton and Plymouth been moved from X to AE designation?  GBP to contact HUB.  
14. New Business

a.  Gutters and Downspouts – Franklin House is an example of the problem.  Scott Wolf (GBP) will walk-though the property.  Duncan Roofing should correct any problems cited.

b. Laundry Room cleaning – Champion is doing an inadequate job.  GBP will look at contract and will address concern with Champion management.

c. Stairwell in the back of Exeter House 20C – 4 x 4 needs repair.  GBP will assign to Tom.

d. Andover Fire and Rescue – keys in knock-box and contact list need to be updated

15.  Executive Session – Trustees only

Meeting adjourned at 8:35 p.m.

Working Meeting:  8/12/13

Board Meeting 8/26/13

Respectfully submitted,

Lisa Arsenault

Secretary

 

